ROS Summary Report to TAC for August 5, 2004

OGRRs Recommended for TAC Approval:
· OGRR 147 – System Fuel Availability – consistent with approved PRR 499, which would eliminate the fuel shortage communication to the market except for Emergency Notice.

· OGRR 149 – Types of Responsive Reserve – consistent with approved PRR 502, which allows Combined Cycle Units operating a CT or GT coupled to a Steam Turbine to be considered as one unit by ERCOT, by aggregating the CT or GT and Steam Turbine net maximum capability to calculate the 20% compliance capability to provide Responsive Reserve.
Status of TAC Assignments for ROS

· Reliable Fuel Source Requirement – The Alternative Fuel Ad Hoc Task Force has had a conference call with ERCOT Engineering to develop assumptions and/or a proposal for the TAC regarding the requirement for reliable fuel resources. These activities will be discussed at the next ROS meeting. An additional conference call is scheduled for August 11, 2004 to review CDR data regarding current dual fuel capabilities and determine forecasted load demand based on the 1983 and 1989 severe cold weather events.

· TNT Telemetry Criteria and State Estimator Standard – ERCOT Operations Engineering, in conjunction with the State Estimator Workshop, will develop a Telemetry and State Estimator white paper. This document is expected to be available for TAC approval at its October meeting. 

· Mothballed Unit Recommendation – ERCOT System Planning will distribute a draft document for comments to the ROS and WMS exploder detailing how mothballed units will be managed in ERCOT studies. 
ERCOT Security Operations

The ROS reviewed the current process to track SCE around 0600 and 2200, where large SCE events continue to occur.  Concerns with calculations and data characterization were expressed regarding the SCE performance measure.  It was requested that consideration be given to reliability risk/challenges and devotion of resources and time. The end result should be acceptable frequency control.  The Performance Disturbance Compliance Working Group (PDCWG) was assigned to review the present SCE performance measure that was developed by the ROS to study QSE performance during 0600 and 2200 periods.  PDCWG will report back to ROS at the August meeting. 
